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As an Adult Foster Care facility business owner, I firmly oppose Bill 3838. The adult 

foster care sector is already subject to stringent regulations enforced by the 

Department of Human Services. Introducing an additional layer of oversight 

undermines the authority of the existing division and places an unnecessary burden 

on those of us who strive to ensure that we implement rules and regulations in a 

manner that prioritizes the well-being of our residents. This legislation would lead to 

increased costs for home-health care services, compelling business owners to raise 

their internal rates. Such changes would adversely affect the patients who depend on 

these vital services, as well as the workforce within the industry. I appreciate your 

consideration in opposing this Bill. 


